
 

 

Sunset Lake Association 
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes 

May 21, 2025 
 

Members present: Pat Quigley, Nola Knight, Peg Milosevich, Barb O’Brien, Kevin Weslaski 

Unable to attend: Katie Simenson 

Call to Order: Pat called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.   

Approved Minutes from last meeting: The minutes from the March 19th Board meeting were 

approved.   

Old Business:   

Press Release Submitted to Community Spirit – Pat authored a great press release about the 

changes to membership which will be in the next issue.   

WDNR Surface Water Grant Application Update – Tom Quinn agreed to help with the 

application.   

EWM Mapping Software purchase -the updated software was purchased. 

Financial Report:   

Current Bank Balance - $4,683.51 

EWM Donations for 2025 DASH – included in our current balance. 

New Business:   

APM (Aquatic Plant Management) Contract - $8,218 (we will not sign until we have the funds). 

Recruiting Flyer – Becca Kaegi – new member.  She is willing to help with creating a marketing 

flyer and a table at the beach over the July 4th weekend.  We discussed using some of the 

information from the website or press release that we already have.  Board members have 

volunteered to be at the beach talking to visitors on Saturday, 7/5 or Sunday, 7/6.   

EWM Mapping Date – Saturday, June 7th is the tentative date.   

No Wake Sign at Boat Landing - Pat sent an email to the Parks department sharing that the 

current signs are “tired”.  They are in the process of replacing the signs.   

Gas Motor Ban Discussion and Vote – Kevin shared the information he gathered about electric 

motor-only lakes which led to a good discussion.  The Parks department does not want to get 

involved in removing gas motors and enforcing electric motors on Sunset lake.   

A motion was made that the Board remain neutral and not take a position on gas/electric 

motors on the lake, which passed 4-1.  We also discussed the possibility of inviting Scott 

Provost, Water Resource Management Specialist, to attend our next meeting to provide further 

education.   



 

 

 

Open Discussion: 

Kevin is no longer comfortable being a part of the Association and wants to step down.  Pat 

requested a written notice, which was received, and will inform Sunset Lake members that the 

Board is seeking nominations for a new Board member. 

Next Meeting Date 

The meeting ended at 8:09 p.m.  The next Board meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, July 30th at 

7:00.  Please let me know if you have any questions.  Thank you! 

Respectfully submitted,  

Peg Purcell Milosevich 

 


